
St Ronan’s Primary School, Recarson 

 

Friday 18th August 2023 
Planning for the 2023-2024 School Year 
 
 
Dear Parent(s)/Guardians, 
I hope you and your families are all enjoying the Summer Holidays despite the disappointing weather this 
year. I wish to inform you that Miss Caoimhe Glass will be joining the teaching staff at St. Ronan’s Recarson. 
I am therefore now in position to inform you of the arrangement of classes for the 2023-2024 school year. I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your understanding and patience in regard to this 
matter. 
 
This decision, as always, is soundly based on meeting the needs and stage of development of all pupils. The 
decision is also made taking account of staff expertise, curricular needs, the number of pupils within each 
year group, the availability of additional adult assistance within the school and with consideration of the best 
deployment of classroom space and other resources. Classes for the 2023-2024 school year, therefore are as 
follows: 
  
 

Primary 1&2                           Mrs Meenagh & Miss McGread  
Primary 3                           Ms Duffy 
Primary 4&5                          Mrs McElhill & Miss McGread 

                     Primary 6                              Miss Glass 
Primary 7                        Mrs Morgan 

 
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries in relation to these arrangements. 
 
 
Pupils will return to school on Friday 1st September 2023. A full list of next year’s holidays will be issued 
to Parents at the start of the new school year.  
 
Homework Club 
Following a very successful first year, we are delighted to announce that Homework Club from 3-5pm will 
continue in the new academic year, Monday – Thursday. The current price of £5 per child per hour will 
remain also. Homework Club will begin Monday 5th September 2023.  
 
Supplies / Resources:  

• The School will continue to provide pupils with a folder to transfer homework books to and from 
school. 

• Pupils will be permitted to bring School bags if they so wish. 
• On the first day back, all children should bring a pencil case containing 2x pencils, 2x pens (P7), 
colouring pencils / markers, 2 x rubbers, sharpener, 1x large Pritt stick, ruler (30 cm ruler P3-P7).   
• All items should be clearly labelled with your child’s name. 
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As always, I thank you for your continued support. Please be assured that school staff will continue to ensure 
school remains a safe and happy place for your child. Should you require any additional information or need 
to discuss anything concerning your child’s return to school, please do not hesitate to contact me at the email 
address below: omeenagh641@c2kni.net 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Orla Meenagh 
Mrs Orla Meenagh 
PRINCIPAL 
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